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 Vermillion Township  
Regular Meeting Minutes 

September 5, 2024 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Larry Ring 
Supervisor Jeramy Ladzun  
Supervisor Jason Anderson  
Treasurer Nick Rueger 
Clerk Cynthia Ladzun 
Attorney Leah Koch 

 
Chairman Ring opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
The Board reviewed the August 1, 2024 meeting minutes and Ladzun motioned to accept them as 
written. Anderson seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Treasurer Nick Rueger presented the claims to the Board. Ladzun motioned to accept the claims as 
presented. Anderson seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. Treasurer Nick 
Rueger presented the disbursement and receipt registers from CTAS and provided a verbal summary 
of the treasurer’s report. Ladzun motioned to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Anderson 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Nick Rueger stated that with the large aggregate invoices that have been coming in, money 
may need to be transferred from another account into the checking account to pay the claims. The 
Board approved the funds to be transferred from the Money Market Account. 
  
Road and Bridge Update - Otte noted that two thirds of the township roads have been completed in 
the last two years and he thinks the roads are looking very good.  
 
Open Public Hearing 
 
Clerk Cynthia Ladzun read the public notice.  
 
Tricia Bayer attended the public hearing on behalf of owner, John Poepl who would like his property to 
be re-zoned from Agricultural to the General Business District. Koch explained that a Conditional Use 
Permit that runs with the property allowed for an RV storage company to conduct business, which 
made the property business. The request to re-zone the property would rectify the underlining zoning 
issue on the property.  
 
Close Public Hearing 
 
Koch explained that the township would have to amend its comprehensive plan to allow this change in 
zoning and that could be done by a resolution and then an ordinance would amend the township 
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zoning map to reflect the change on the property.  
 
Resolution No. 24-07 approving the comprehensive plan amendment was presented to the Board. 
Ladzun motioned to accept the resolution as presented. Anderson seconded the motion; all were in 
favor and the motion carried.  
Ordinance No. 24-003 amending the town’s zoning map was presented to the Board. Ladzun 
motioned to accept the ordinance as presented. Anderson seconded the motion; all were in favor and 
the motion carried.  
 
Old Business: 
• Moratorium Mining Ordinance Update - Clerk Cynthia Ladzun explained that another public hear-

ing will need to be scheduled to review additional changes that are needed for the township’s 
Mining Ordinance. The Board scheduled the public hearing for 6:00 pm on either October 17th or 
24th depending on the availability of the USW 662 Union Hall.   

• Subdivision Ordinance Update - The planner has been creating a Subdivision Ordinance and would 
like to present it to the township for review. The Board scheduled this public hearing to take place 
on the same date of the Mining Ordinance public hearing.   

• GIS Training for Grading Application - Clerk Cynthia Ladzun explained a training session will need 
to be completed to move forward with the grading application process. The Board scheduled this 
training for 5:00 pm on either October 15th or 29th depending on the availability of Jeff Dunn at Da-
kota County Soil and Water.  
 

New Business:    
• Dakota County Sheriff Joint Powers Agreement - Clerk Cynthia Ladzun received an email inquiring 

if the township would like to renew the agreement. Ladzun will reach out to the representative at 
the sheriff’s office for additional clarification on the agreement.  

• MN Wetland Application for Xcel Energy was discussed, and the Board has no comment.  
• Met Council Comprehensive Plan Update - Clerk Cynthia Ladzun explained that the Board will 

need to start thinking about the updating of the township’s 2050 Comprehensive Plan. 
 

Other Business:    
Reminder - Dakota County Township Officers Association Fall Meeting will be held on September 18th 
at the Dakota County Soil & Water office.  
 
Ladzun mentioned that a noise complain was received on the Ohern property and together they 
walked the property and fixed a few loose ends.   
 
Resident, Debra Donahoe read a prepared statement to the Town Board.   
 
Adjourn: 
Anderson motioned to adjourn at 8:00 pm. Ladzun seconded the motion; all were in favor and the 
motion carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 



8/1/2024 thru 8/31/2024

Beginning Balance $393,250.47
Interest $982.94
Receipts $9,490.14
Disbursements ($101,263.33)
Ending Balance $302,460.22

Beginning Balance $139,973.68
Interest $432.73
Ending Balance $140,406.41

Beginning Balance $89,074.07
Interest $275.38
Ending Balance $89,349.45

Beginning Balance $417,926.22
CD - 6 Month

Additional information can be provided, as necessary. 

Vermillion Township Treasurer Report:

Checking

ARPA/Gopher 

Money Market
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